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Dear School Friends and Families 
 
                       Writing this in Dunedin, following a ‘Communities of Learning’  
                       forum, which was very useful in providing some good direction  
                       as our Fiordland and Northern Community of Learning group  
                       gets closer to implementing strategies to benefit our kids’ 
learning.  More information soon about this initiative!  
 
In fact, I feel as if I’m ‘missing in action’ a bit this week, as I remain up here 
to attend a day with my principals’ support network at Outram School on 
Friday.  It’s always good to bounce ideas around with colleagues, and to see 
what’s happening in other schools. It’s also great knowing the school is in 
such great hands while I’m away.  Looking forward to  
hearing all about the Star Dome visit, and no doubt the  
Year 3-6 girls were expertly tutored by Sandra Stewart on  
Thursday who was here to run the Self Defence  
programme. 
 
Next Wednesday some of the staff are heading up to Milton School to find 
out about a programme called ‘Quick 60’, which is a supplementary support 
programme designed to provide a boost to children’s progress in Reading.  
  
                         That day we also have Felicia McCrone from St John in Schools  
                         here for the day, working with each class.  This is an excellent  
                          programme which is designed to provide young people with  
                          the skills and confidence to take action in response to an  
                          emergency situation. 
 
Our Northern runners put in an excellent effort last  
Friday at Mararoa on the hilly course.   
Congratulations to ‘top six’ place-getters Freddie  
Saunders (3rd 9yr boy); Dion Ngatai (4th 9yr boy);  
Benjamin Rodgers-Foran (6th 9yr boy); Tilly Mitchell (3rd 9yr girl); Maisie 
Mitchell (6th 10yr girl); Mackenzie Herrick (4th 11yr girl).  The first six in the 
10yr and over age group qualify for the Southland event on June 23rd.  All 
the best for this, Maisie and Mackenzie. 
 
Awesome job by Miss Mackay last weekend to make the final of Gold Guitar 
Awards again this year! 
 
Have a good weekend.  E haere rā, 
 
 
 
 

Andrew Watson 
Principal   
 

 

 
 

 

 

Reminder:  text follow lumsdenschool 

to 8987 so that you will receive 
immediate text notification of alerts and 
reminders via our twitter account (e.g. 
snow days, cancellations).   

 

Police Vetting information 
and Consent Forms to be 
returned to school before the 
end of June please for all 
parents interested in 
supporting with school 
events, e.g. Yr 5 & 6 camp 

to Dunedin, trips, etc. 

 

 

 

 



 

Term 4: Room 3 School Camp – 6 – 9 November 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Financial Contribution for Term 2 now due 
The Board of Trustees respectfully ask for financial donations from each family to the value of $100 per child 
for the first two children and $70 for the third per annum.  
We ask that you pay $25 per child (for the first two) and $17.50 for the third child for the second term.  
Alternatively you may wish to pay the full annual donation as a lump sum.  Please make payment to Sharon 
in the office at school or directly into the school bank account 030960-0112624-00 (child/ren’s name as 
reference).  Thanks to those families who have already paid. 

 
Headlice, School Sore and Chickenpox Alert 
Please be vigilant in checking your child/ren as they are still doing the rounds.  Thanks. 
 

Looking Ahead 2017 

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

12 Elgrego Show 

1.40 pm 

13 14  St John in 

Schools 

15 16 16 18 

19 20  BOT Meeting; 

Eileen Ryan visiting 
21 22 23 “B for Bike” Day & 

BBQ (Gold coin); 
Southland Cross 
Country, Waimumu 

24 25 

26 27 28 29 Bingo Night  

6.30 pm 

30 1 Jul 2 

3  3-way Parent 

Interviews (Yr 4-6) 

4 5  3-way Parent 

Interviews (Yr 4-6) 
6 7 End of Term 2 8 9 

Police Vetting Consent Forms – Return before 23rd June  please (All Parents) 
Please return Police Vetting Consent Forms to school for all parents interested in supporting with school 
events, e.g. camps, trips.  We would like to get this process underway to ensure this is tidied up well 
before camps, etc.  Also, we have been advised that as from 1 July 2017 a fee of $8.50 + GST will be 
implemented by the NZ Police for each vetting.  Thanks to those parents who have returned all their 
information as well as provided their required ID.  If you need another copy of forms sent home please 
contact the office. 
 

NB: If parents wish to be considered for attending school camp this year in Dunedin it will be essential to 
have been vetted. The same will soon apply for school day trips and volunteer helpers.   A reminder that 
consent forms can be accessed on the school website under each weeks newsletter.  Thank you for your 
support with this. 

FoLS News: 
 
B for Bike day: Friday 23

rd
 June.  Sausage sizzle, come dressed as anything that begins with the letter 

"B".  Parents are welcome to join the children for lunch and look at possible options for the bike track. 
 
Bingo Night:  Thursday 29

th
 June.  This fun evening is open to all school families and will be held at the 

Primary School from 6.30 pm – 8.00 pm.  $1 cards.  This is a fundraiser for new library shelving. 
 

 Donations required for prizes on the night, under $5 please. These can 
be left at school office. 
 
Next FOLS meeting is during the day, 2

nd
 August in school staff room 1.30pm. 

 
Thanks from everyone. 

 



Northern Cross Country Representatives 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Outreach Singing 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Stardome Recounts from Room 4 
I saw lots of stars and it was dark.  There were planets.  There were small planets and big planets. 
We saw astronauts.   It was cool.  By Ryder 
 

The Lumsden School went to the star dome today.  It was at the Lumsden Hall.  We went in a big 
tent.  It was blue.  There was a zip to get into it.  There were small and big planets.  My favourite 
was Jupiter.  By Renae 
 

The Star Dome came to Lumsden Hall.  It was really interesting because we learnt about space. 
People were trying to catch stars.  It was really dark and clever.  Almost at the end there were 
shooting stars then The Man said, “Make a wish.”  So everyone made a wish.  I made a wish about 
me having a horse.   By Laurie 
 

The Star Dome was at the Lumsden Hall.  We saw big planets and small planets!  There were 
awesome.  I couldn’t believe what I saw up on the wall.  It was like a big tent.  I saw the moon and 
some stars.  We found out that the Milky Way is made out of thousands of stars.  I was excited! 
By Grace 
 

The Star Dome came to the Lumsden Memorial Hall.  It was like a big tent.  He zoomed into the sun. 
The sun is like hot lava, but it is fire and we zoomed into Jupiter.  It was interesting.  We saw some 
astronauts.       By Flynn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Mrs Lovell from Outreach teaching the senior 
children some songs and actions this morning. 

 

Congratulations and good luck to Mackenzie and Maisie 
on qualifying for the Southland Cross Country at 
Waimumu on 23rd June! 



Bible in Schools 
Please note that school is officially closed during this time and parents are responsible for 
supervising any children not attending Bible in Schools with the exception of some bus children. 
Donations towards the cost of books for the children who attend Bible in Schools would be much 
appreciated. The approximate cost for each child is $7.50.  Please send any donations along to 
school in a named envelope.  We can then forward these on to the LBK Presbyterian Church who 
provide the books.  Thanks to those families who have already sent their donations. 
 

New Entertainment Books have arrived 
The new Entertainment Books are now available at the school office.  Funds raised will  
go towards new shelves in the Library.  Both the traditional books and digital member- 
ships for your smartphone are available.  Online ordering and payment can be accessed 
at www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/26143w9  Contact Trish Gill for further 
information: trishy.mike@gmail.com or 021 0243 2741.  Thank you for your support! 
 

Football Results:  
9th Grade:   No game 
10th Grade: A win, 7-3 against Old Boys Tigers.  POD: Mitchell 
 

Rippa Rugby 
Player of the Day last Saturday was Kahn Henry. 
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